MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

June 22, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on June 22, 2015 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 7:05 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco



Vice Chairman




Bob Schmidt
Commissioner




Pete Peluso

Commissioner


 

Tony Maieli

District Treasurer




Lisa Garraway

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

Chief






Tom Quagliaria




2nd Asst. Chief




Jonathan Hollborn
Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of June 8, 2015 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
Motion to approve Treasurer’s report made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.   Warrants and claims in the amount of 
$52,080.61 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
Treasurer’s report:

District Treasurer advised we are fully funded for the year 2015 as of 6/9/15.  
District Treasurer advised Keith Miller has begun Losap entitlement.

District Treasurer advised that two new annuities are now open in the amount of 1.5 million to replace prior liquidated annuities.

District Treasurer submitted a proposed Employee Benefit package for review.

District Treasurer advised the Chiefs that member corrections for LOSAP have been submitted.  

6/22/15
Correspondence:

Comm. Peluso inquired to the Chief about an open invoice on a Signal 50.  Chief will respond by 6/29/15.  
Letter received from McNeil and Company closing a worker’s comp case for Jonathan Schultz.

The sale of 3-6-14 has been finalized the amount of $9500.00.

District Supervisor and Chief Quagliara will be attending FRES on 6/28/15.  
Motion to approve electronic approval dated 6/17/15 for the emergency repair of the generator NTE $1606.03 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
District received a medical clearance letter to Return to Duty for Matt Arthurs effective 6/9/15.

District Supervisor submitted to the BOFC job descriptions for review and approval for full time and part time Dispatchers and part-time EMT’s.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.

2nd Asst. Chief Hollborn:
2nd Asst. Chief Hollborn advised he is working on looking into different portable rescue tools such as Hurst, Holmatro and TNT.  He will set up demos and report back to the BOFC.
Chief asked Comm. Schmidt what the status was regarding the purchase of (10) department badges?  Comm. Schmidt will advise.
Discussion held regarding (6) batteries for Chiefs cars for thermal imaging cameras.  Comm. Maieli will follow up

Discussion held regarding brush truck training.

Discussion held regarding reimbursement for years of service awards.  Discussion tabled.
6/22/15

Request received for two vouchers NTE $150.00 each for Department meeting on 7/2/15 and Department Yaphank Drill on 7/9/15.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Letter received requesting the purchase of 25 pairs of racing pants for the Junior Drill Team at $28.00 each NTE $750.00.  Motion to approve this purchase made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Comm. Maieli:
Comm. Maieli inquired about the 3 Bay progress?  Chief advised Engine 1 is handling it on Wednesday night by taking it down.  Chief advised a work detail is being put together for the removal.  Chief advised by June 30th it will be completely removed and cleaned up.

Request made from EMT Supervisor for a purchase order for medical supplies.  Motion to approve this purchase NTE $385.24 made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.

Comm. Maieli advised the LED lighting has been ordered and is anticipating a rebate of $18,313.00.

Comm. Maieli confirmed we are receiving approximately $1250.00 in rebates from PSEG for purchase of (3) A/C units.

Request made to purchase uniform shirts for EMT’s and Dispatchers NTE $900.00.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Comm. Peluso:

Comm. Peluso requested that the Chief follow up with 4 junior drill team members still missing paperwork.  Chief advised those 4 members have been removed from the roster until all paperwork has been turned in.
Comm. Peluso advised he has applied for a SCBA grant in the amount of $174,000 for the purchase of Scott Packs and is expecting a reply approximately 9/30/15.  

6/22/15

Comm. Peluso advised all paperwork has been submitted for DASNY grant.  We are waiting for final approval.
Comm. Peluso advised the SOP’s and SOG’s submitted by the Chief have been copied and signed for by all at the paid EMT’s and Dispatchers.

Discussion held regarding photographer invoice received for the Inspection Dinner.  Chief advised he will look into it and follow up with the BOFC. 

Comm. Schmidt submitted a letter of resignation to the BOFC.  Comm. Schmidt thanked the Chief’s for all of their support throughout the years.

Chairman Faracco:

Chairman Faracco advised the Chief the facility looks great.

Chairman Faracco advised that the Chief’s office be closely involved with the budget process.  He asked that they also look into a 5 year plan. 

Motion to approve letter of resignation effective 6/22/15 from Comm. Schmidt made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Chairman Faracco thanked Comm. Schmidt for his service and wished him luck.
Motion to nominate Comm. Peluso to Vice Chairman made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Faracco with all in favor.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:03 pm made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino 
District Secretary

